MINUTES OF THE PBC LEADS MEETING

20th September 2007 AT 12.30 PM, PARKBURY HOUSE SURGERY, ST ALBANS
Present:

Ian Isaac, GP, WatCom, Acting Chair




Moira McGrath, PCT




Graham Ramsay, WHHT




Mike Edwards, GP

Mark Jones, DacCom

Mo Girach, Chief Exec, Stahcom

Andy Cole, Practice Manager, Hertsmere

Roger Hammond, PCT

Heather Gray, PCT

Apologies:

Roger Sage, Chair

Suzanne Novak, PCT 




Gerry Bulger, GP

Nicolas Small, GP, Hertsmere

Mary McMinn, DacCom

Andrew Parker, PCT

	1.
	Welcome and Apologies
	Ian

	2.
	Minutes of the Last Meeting and Matters Arising
· Palliative Care – Ian has not had a response to date.  Andy pointed out that Hertsmere has also signed up to the Gold Standard Palliative Care and they are also awaiting a volunteer for independent lead
· Budget sign off – Some practices reported receiving a little help from the PCT.  Moira confirmed that budget reports should go to the PBC groups by 28th Sept which will then become a cycle for monthly reporting.  Moira also asked that time be set aside at the next PBC leads meeting to discuss formats, etc.  Everyone agreed.  Also, dedicated volunteers are being requested to work alongside the finance team to smooth out any problems and ensure correct formats are used that everybody is happy with.  Alan has produced a paper which sets out the financial position for next year’s move to fair shares and Moira will circulate this before the next meeting.  Mo raised two points: 1. Growth money 2. Whether the level of money at Level 3 will be the same for next year.  Alan reported that groups should assume this level at the very least.  Mark requested a guide on how to move money into new services, as problems arise regarding no existing budget codes, etc and the execution of new services are delayed in being provided due to the lack of expertise knowledge and this needs addressing.  Moira confirmed that there is a shortage of staff at present, but this is being addressed.  Ian asked the group to report any difficulties and document them.  Moira stated that Jeremy Maynard, PCT Accountant is available to offer support to PBC groups.  Carina reported that she did not feel supported regarding COPD.  Moira agreed to look into this.  Mark reiterated that good data is required to produce good business cases with the help of the financial team, otherwise these will fail.

· Ian fedback on the meeting he had with Beverley Flowers who has promised more IT input and this is beginning to happen.  Andy expressed concern that it is already September and the PBC groups need to be in a good position by April.  Mo reported on the Data Activity Group he has set up and invited reps from the other PBC groups to attend, as well as the PCT
· Diabetic Retinopathy Feedback – WatCom and Stahcom agreed with caveats.  DacCom and Hertsmere are ongoing and will feedback.  Ian asked whose responsibility it is for any abnormalities and who is responsible for referring and funding.  A discussion took place regarding Chorleywood practice.  Moira confirmed it is the existing provider and they have demonstrated the ability to provide this service.
· Moira agreed to devise some draft terms of reference for this meeting and circulate amongst the group for comments and feedback
	Ian
Moira



	3.
	West Herts Conclave – Graham Ramsay

Ian introduced and welcomed Graham to the meeting.  Mike gave the background to the Conclave and the various commissioning issues within West Herts.  Graham’s concern was that there would be 4 different protocols across the patch to commission the same service and he was asking the 4 PBC groups to work together to formulate a unified protocol.  He also requested an agreed lead for each speciality to form a group and meet with delegated resources and governance input. The objective of the group is to be the assessor and the enabler of services.
Graham reported the Trust wants some services to move to primary care and he and David Law fully support this.  Their one aim is to group together and devise care pathways which are designed by Consultants and GPs together and obviously wants the Trust to be the preferred provider.
Carina raised the work already done regarding COPD and that she is ready with a business plan to present to the PBC Governance Sub Committee and she wants the acute trust to be the provider, but queried whether they had the right structures in place to cope with this.  Mike asked for the PBC groups to all sign up to this and commit the resources.  Andy stated that Hertsmere and St Albans and Harpenden are not signed up due to CATS.

Graham asked for the meeting between Consultants and GPs in the first instance to carry this forward.  Ian welcomed the Conclave and everyone welcomed the new initiative and new relationships.  Mark queried how local PBC groups relate to the conclave and Graham stated that he wants them to be the conclave.  Graham asked the conclave to devise good clinical pathways together and stated that he would like to know about these well in advance to afford the chance to design a business case in line with what is being requested.

Mike shared there are a lot of problems which need unblocking, but these need to be addressed with Graham and he asked for any cynicism to be put aside and to form new working relationships.
Carina asked whether it would be better to have smaller groups working together and reporting to the PBC groups, rather than a large conclave.  

Mike shared the resources sit with PBC and he asked the PBC groups to commit to the conclave and sign up and identify clear leads nominated by the PBC groups to represent them with agreed timeframes.

Ian reported that he has already discussed this with GPs and the view was they supported it and saw it as a good way forward, but recognised that some GPs and some Consultants are reluctant to change and this will be a challenge for everyone and reiterated the need for good timeframes.  He also asked for a timetable of future meetings to be circulated as soon as possible.
Mark felt everyone supported this in his patch and Andy reported support from Hertsmere too, but obviously they have 2 Trusts.  Corina reiterated she opposes the big conclave and would prefer smaller groups.

Mo offered support from Stahcom too and has sent a letter out requesting leads and will feedback to Roger and Moira.

Moira shared there is a West Herts Diabetes group already and the clinical leads need to feedback to the PBC groups.  She also asked for the timeframes to be included in the paper.

Mike agreed to publish the dates of the meetings and devise some terms of reference.

	All Leads

Mike



	4.
	Prescribing Initiatives – Heather Gray
Heather fedback from the PBC Governance Sub Committee meeting where she presented a proposal to reduce medicine waste.  At present this amounts to approximately £2 million per year and she was asked the PBC groups how they would like to deal with this.  She provided material to fund a publicity campaign which would cost each PBC group approx £2000 and asked the leads to feedback to their groups to make a decision.  Ian recalled a big publicity campaign in St Albans which produced a mixed response and everyone agreed it might not hit the right people this needs addressing with.  A discussion took place regarding 28 day prescribing and the need to work with the Prescribing Leads across the patch as this could greatly influence the medicine waste.  Mike asked for a holistic approach between pharmacists and GPs. 

Heather reported a local pharmacist in St Albans has a number of care homes on repeat prescribing wasting approximately £20k per month and something needs to be sorted out as soon as possible.  Andy raised the need for an ongoing campaign not just a publicity stunt and she shared the audit conducted in Hertsmere on MURs and agreed to follow this up with Heather.
Ian agreed that each lead should address this with their Prescribing Lead and PBC groups for discussion and views and will task the Prescribing Lead to liaise directly with Heather Gray regarding this.

Mike reported the Medicine Management Leads have agreed through the WH Committee an antibiotic policy related to hospital acquired illnesses as there is a very high recorded percentage in this area, over 30% of the national average.  Mike agreed to write a letter to all GPs explaining this and task Heather to monitor the reduction and feedback.  Heather agreed to share the audit conducted and circulate it to all GPs.
	All Leads

Mike

Heather

	5.
	Update from Provider Services 

Grace Broderick attended the meeting to discuss OOH Community Nursing.  A paper has been distributed to the group and Grace offered an overview.

Ian reported he would support option 3.  Andy asked if the in house service could be boosted to alleviate problems.
Moira raised whether the PBC groups wanted to incorporate this into OOH spec or to re-specify this with the providers and also to consider whether it would be best to wait until the preferred provider is established.

Ian stated he does not want the service to go and a decision needs to be made how to carry this forward,  Grace agreed they need input from GPs on what they want and then her team will define a service specification to accommodate this.

Moira raised perhaps the providers could subcontract in the short term to address the immediate problem.  Roger reported the budget for West Herts overnight and twilight bulk is £229,000 with 40% of the budget being spent on travel costs.

Ian agreed the leads will take this back to the PBC groups and incorporate the community nursing leads to work together and feedback to this meeting.
Roger had distributed the papers regarding budget information which led to a discussion amongst the group.  He asked the leads to concentrate on the assumption column and feedback.  He confirmed that it has been agreed at Board to go to fair shares next year.
It was agreed to add this to the agenda as a rolling item at each meeting.
	All Leads

	6.
	Date of Next Meeting – 12.30 – 3.30  pm 18th October Parkbury House Surgery
	


